
GOVERNMENT OF NATIONAL CAPITAL TERRITORY OF DELHI 

HEAD QUARTERS: DELHI FIRE SERVICE: NEW DELHI- 110001 

No.F6/DFS/MS/School/NDZ/2022/8| Dated 104/2022 

To 

The Principal, 

Universal Public School, 
Block-A, Preet Vihar, Delhi-92. 

Sub: Regarding Renewal of FSC in rlo Universal Public School located at Block-A, Preet 

Vihar, Delhi-110092. (Addition of one floor) 

Sir, 
This has reference to your email dated 03/03/2022 on the subject cited above. In this 

regard, it is to inform you that the site was inspected by the officer concerned of this department 
/03/2022 in the presence of Mr. R.G Gupta (Chairman) & Mrs. Maya Gupta (Principal) and 

observed that it is case of Addition/Alternation, addition of floor (third), Now building comprised 

of B+G+03 upper floors, and the following shortcomings were observed 

1. Fire check door not provided as marked in the plan. 
2. Smoke management system in basement not provided. 
3 Atal lab & Class rooms in basement not permitted must be stopped immediately. 
4. One electric pump capacity 2280 LPM, one diesel pump of 2280 LPM jockey 

pump of 180 LPM and terrace pump of 900LPM are not provided. 
5 Underground water tank of 2,00,000 lit. and over head tank of 15,000 lit. are not 

provided. 
6. Electical Panels/server/battery bank to be shifted from staircase to a safer place. 
7. Hose reel not covering the whole area hence may be extended in 3T floor staircase 

as marked on the plan. 
8. Bottle necking in corridor leading to staircase must be widened. 
9. Third staircase not opening at terrace as per plan. 

Hence, the Fire Safety Certificate cannot be considered at this stage. You are requested to 

rectify the shortcomings under the intimation to this department for further necessary action in 
this regard. 

Yours faithfully 

(Atea 
Mirectorl 

Delhi Fire Service Copy to: 
Director of Education, 
Old Secretariat, Delhi-110054. M 
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